
 

   
 

        St Bartholomew’s CE Primary School        
Sedgley Road,  Penn,  Wolverhampton,  WV4 5LG 

Telephone: 01902 558855   

Email:stbartholomewsprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

 

Headteacher: Mrs Rachael Kilmister     
Executive Headteacher: Mrs Katy Kent 
May 2019 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
VALUE OF THE MONTH 
St Bart’s value for the month is Generosity. Children have been discussing the meaning of 
generosity, exploring examples of this value in Scripture and looking at acts of generosity in our 
school, locally, nationally and globally. Please see our school website for more explanations of this 
value. We will be holding our Big Breakfast on Friday in support of Christian Aid, to demonstrate this 
value in action (please see separate letter).  
 
SPORTS DAY REMINDERS 
Further to the dates sent out earlier in the year, I would like to remind you of the following dates for 
our sports days. In the event of bad weather forcing a cancellation of any of these, we will notify you 
of the new date as soon as we can. Here’s hoping the weather is on our side! 
 
Wednesday 5th June 10am - Reception 1 and Morning Nursery 
Wednesday 5th June  1.30pm - Reception 2 and Afternoon Nursery 
Wednesday 19th June 9am - Key Stage 1 
Wednesday 26th June 9.30am - Key Stage 2 
 
COUCH to 5K 
We have been kindly invited to take part in a family couch to 5k community project being delivered 
by Chris Brickwood, Head of PE at Highfields School. This is a running group that aims to have 
everyone running 5 kilometres by the end, with a gradual build up. The group meets every Thursday 
between 5.30 and 6.30pm on the Hamble Field at the back of Highfields and is absolutely free. It is a 
great opportunity to encourage fitness, improve social and emotional health and have fun as a 
family. Children must be accompanied by an adult. At the end of the project there is an entirely 
optional 5K run which this year is in aid of WWF (the animals not wrestling!!) and therefore supports 
our work on global goals. 
I’m planning on dusting off my running shoes - I hope to see some of you there! 
 
GOOD LUCK 
We would like to wish our wonderful Year 6s lots of luck as they take their end of Key Stage tests 
this week. They are brilliant and have worked so hard. We are incredibly proud of them all! 
 
Here’s hoping the sun continues to shine for the rest of the Summer Term. Please remember to 
send in hats, water bottles and sun cream when it is particularly warm. With residential visits, trips 
and fun topics, we are all looking forward to another happy and successful term! 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Rachael Kilmister 
Headteacher 
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